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Parish Council ‘Round-up’ 
October November 

Road Safety in Keyingham 
 
Following on from the vote to ac-
cept the proposal for improve-
ments to the Road Crossing, Par-
ish Councillors considered the 
proposals for the Safety signage to 
the east and west of the village 
where the village boundary tran-
sects the Main A1033 Hull to 
Withernsea Road. The next stage 
in this part of the overall project 
will be to hold a site meeting with 
ERYC Traffic Management Offic-
ers to agree the positioning of the 
signs. A meeting was scheduled 
for 23rd November but was unfor-
tunately cancelled due to illness 
and will be rearranged as soon as 
possible. ERYC Traffic Manage-
ment and Planning Teams have 
pledged their support in helping to 
agree the most suitable positions 
for the signs at each end of the 
village and will also oversee the 
works for putting them in place. 
 

*** 
Antisocial Behaviour on the  
Village Green and Saltaugh 
Road Playing Field. 
 
Applications for funding to follow 
up on the recommendations made 
by the ERYC Antisocial Behav-
iour Officer have now been sub-
mitted and we are awaiting the 

outcome of the bidding round. If 
successful the Parish Council will 
focus the funding on additional 
lighting, CCTV cameras and other 
deterrents.  
Keep an eye on the PC website for 
updates. 
 

*** 
Remembrance Sunday 

“Lest We Forget” 
 
Thank you to everyone who joined 
in the Service of Remembrance at 
St Nicholas Church followed by 
the laying of wreathes, tributes 
and prayers for peace in the 
Church Grounds. Once wreathes 
were laid on behalf of each of the 
Armed Services, The Royal Brit-
ish Legion, The Lord Lieutenant 
of Holderness, The Parish Coun-
cil, The Church, Keyingham 
Guides, The Vintage Machinery 
Club and a number of personal 
tributes in memory of those whose 
lives were lost in in theatres of 
war as well as whose lives were 
changed by injury or illness. 
A Trumpeter played the last post, 
the union flag was lowered, and 
two minutes silence was observed 
at 11.00 to quietly remember and 
give thanks for their service and 
for our lives lived in peace. 
 

*** 
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Repairs to the Play Equipment 
Saltaugh Road Amenity Area. 
 
Following the Play Inspection 
Company’s assessment of the to 
playing fields on Saltaugh and 
Eastfield Roads tenders were 
sought for repairs and the contract 
awarded. The programme of re-
pairs and replacement is almost 
complete and all the pieces of 
equipment that were highlighted 
as requiring attention will be 
‘brought up to scratch’ by the be-
ginning of December. 
 

*** 
 

Keyingham Village Hall 
 
Over the past few months, the Vil-
lage Hall Committee have been 
meeting frequently to consider 
haw best to ensure the future fi-
nancial viability of the hall. Whilst 
the Village Hall is independent of 
the Parish Council the Parish 
Council recognises the need to 
maintain a community hall as an 
asset for use by the residents of 
Keyingham. 
Following on from two lockdowns 
and subsequent changes in the pat-
terns of use, the hall has suffered 
reduced income and needs to con-
sider ways to engage new user 
groups. As part of this overall pic-
ture the Parish Council is investi-
gating ways to provide support 
which include bidding for funds to 
carry out repairs.  

*** 
Boyes Lane Recreation Ground 
Charity 
 
Councillors, Trustees and Work-
ing Group Members are moving 
ahead with plans to establish areas 
of ‘wildflower meadow’ and by 
sowing yellow rattle to help create 
the right environment for the wild-
flower seeds to germinate. The 
creation of a ‘Bog Garden’ to en-
courage frogs, newts and dragon-
flies is underway and wooden 
structures no longer in use have 
been removed in favour of ‘green 
space’. At the November meeting 
Councillors agreed to match fund 
a bid for a small number of estab-
lished fruit trees as the first stage 
in the creation of a ‘Community 
Orchard’. 

*** 
The next scheduled meeting of the 
PC is 7.00pm on Tuesday 20th De-
cember 2022 in Keyingham Vil-
lage Hall (Main Hall)  
Public participation is always 
welcome.  

*** 
The confirmed minutes of Parish 
Council meetings are posted on 
the PC website:  
http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/ 
 
Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 
 
keyinghampc@outlook.com    
 
01964 626300 

http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/
mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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Keyingham Primary School 
Introducing the New Student Council 2023/24 
This year we are focussing on ‘The Journey to Green’ 
this will include ‘Green Spaces’ the outdoor spaces in 
and around our school, our homes or anywhere that 
learning can take place in nature. 
Looking after our outdoor spaces, making them more 
attractive to people and to wildlife will be one of the 
themes of our project to turn the grassed area at the 
front of our school into a beautiful public space for eve-
ryone to enjoy. 
In February a Group of us will be making a presenta-
tion to the Keyingham Parish Council ask for help to 
redesign the Green Space at the front of the School. 
In our own words the journey to Green Spaces is 
about… 
“Improving the environment as much as we can” 
“Planting trees to increase the oxygen in the atmosphere” 
“Building homes for animals and birds” 
“Learning from nature” 

Green Values 
At our school we have chosen a set of values which 
help us to get the best from our time here, to learn to-
gether… 
Our Values are: 
KINDNESS 
COURAGE 
CURIOSITY  
RESPECT 
and 
BEHAVIOUR 
Behaviour is the way we show what ‘Kindness’, 
‘Courage’, ‘Curiosity’ and ‘Respect’ look like so we can 
recognise them in ourselves and in others. Behaviour 
is the way that we as a School Council can model the 
values – by the things we do, the way we behave. 

New Keyingham Primary School Council

In our journey to 
consider how each of the values is work-
ing in our class groups and score them 
using a colour- coded smiley, flashcard or 
moving to stand on coloured spaces. This 
helps us to see how we are doing or plan 
how to make changes if we need to.
In January some of us will be presenting 
our ‘Green Values
at the University of Hull.
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New Keyingham Primary School Council 

In our journey to ‘Green Values’ carefully 
consider how each of the values is work-
ing in our class groups and score them 
using a colour- coded smiley, flashcard or 
moving to stand on coloured spaces. This 
helps us to see how we are doing or plan 
how to make changes if we need to. 
In January some of us will be presenting 

Green Values’ at a pupil conference 
at the University of Hull. 

In our own words ‘Journey to Green 
Values’ is about… 
“Trying to move our School to a better place” 
“Trying our best to encourage everybody to be fair 
and kind to one another” 
“Improve areas we are not so good at in our clas-
ses” 
“Looking after each other and being Kind” 

We will provide regular updates on our 
progress of our projects in the Forward 
Magazine and on the school website.  
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Information was received by the council that  fly tipping of   
horse manure on the verge of Boyes Lane.  This information 
was forwarded to East Riding of Yorkshire Council. 
 
The following information was received from the ERYC. 
 
 The verge forms part of the public highway and so I have sent 
it for consideration of collection by our environmental services 
team. In relation to something like this, I am unlikely to be able 
to find evidence of who the person responsible is. Something 
like this would most likely be done by someone who lives locally 
so it may be worth putting something in the village newsletter 
advising that this behaviour is illegal and if anyone has any in-
formation to contact 
streetscene.enforcement@eastriding.gov.uk or to call 01482 
393939 or crime stoppers. They can remain anonymous if they 
wish but it may just help with the investigation, and it might be 
enough to dissuade it in the future. 

Local Information from Police website 

A Big Thank you 

Now is the time of the year when we can 
reflect on what has happened over the 
previous twelve months. 
 
It is a good time to thank all those people 
who have made the village a better place 
to live. 

• So thank you to the people who give up 
their time to ensure that planters filled 
with colourful flowers and place 
around the village and in the cemetery. 

• The volunteers that ensure the you re-
ceive the Forward.  We can always do 
with more volunteers. If you are inter-
ested in volunteering then contact the 
Chairman, David  Clarke. 

• The people who give up their time to 
help on the Boyes Lane Field  and the 

Saltaugh Playing Field. 

• The people who give up their time to 
help in the Village Hall and St Nicholas 
Church. 

• The volunteers who have put up the 
Christmas trees in the village and those 
who light them up. 

 
Finally thank you for reading the For-
ward.  Remember that you can send in-
formation to be included in the next issue 
of the Forward. 
 
 
THE VILLAGER ALWAYS 
NEEDS MORE VOLUNTEERS 
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Ideas for future events and developments 
within the village are always considered by 
the Parish Council. Remember that it is more 
useful to suggest solutions and ideas than 
complain about what has or has not happened 
in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the mag-
azine.  
All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the February - March. issue should 

be sent before January 14th to Mel Smith, 48 
Ebor Manor or email 
Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk (please 
put FORWARD as the subject). While every 
effort is made to ensure accuracy/timings in 
this newsletter no responsibility can be made 
for any  mistakes, omissions or  misinfor-
mation.  

Lest we Forget 

mailto:streetscene.enforcement@eastriding.gov.uk
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What’s On 
Village Hall Events 
Weekly Events 
Monday 
18:30 -  19:30 Zumba 
Tuesday 
10:00 - 11:00 Musical me for mums  
  and children 
13:30 - 15:00 Craft Group 
19:00 -20:00 men’s support group. 
Wednesday 
10:00 - 11:30 Coffee morning 
19:00 - 21:00 Board games evening  
Thursday 
10:00 -11:00 Zumba 
15:00 - 21:00 Holderness performing 
arts 
18:00 - 21:00 Scouts 
Friday 
 
Monthly Events 
The 1st Tuesday of the month  
10:00-12:00 Parish Clerk will be availa-
ble in the Rainbow room to discuss Par-
ish matters everyone is welcome. 
The 3rd Friday of the month  
19:30 - 23:00 Folk Club. 
 

*** 
 
4th December: St Nicholas Church 
"Messy Church will include, "Reverse 
Santa" and we are inviting the children 
to bring an unused toy or unwanted gift 
for Santa to deliver to other children in 
this area who are less well off so that 
they have a present to open on Christmas 
morning." 
 

*** 
 

Religious Services 
Services at St Nicholas' 
Church and nearby Parishes 
 
Please continue to check the Church 

notice board and St Nicholas' web site 
for any updates. The South Holderness 
Deanery Facebook page also has the 
latest information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 
December: 
4th 10:30am 
Family (Messy) Church at Keyingham 
11th 11:00am 
Holy Communion Service at Ottringham 
 
11th 4:00pm 
Nativity/Carols round the tree at Keying-
ham 
16th 7:30pm 
Nine Lessons and Carols with the Min-
ster Choir at Ottringham 
18th 6:00pm 
Carol Service at Winestead 
24th 4:30pm – bring an orange and pre-
pare your Christingle 
5:00pm Christingle Service at Keying-
ham 
25th 9:30am 
Christmas Morning Holy Communion 
Service at Welwick 
 
January: 
15th 10:30am 
Deanery Confirmation Service at Key-
ingham with the Bishop of Hull 
22nd 10.30am 
Holy Communion Service or Morning 
Prayer at Ottringham 
 
http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org 
 
 
Methodist Church 
 
The Rainbow Fellowship meets the first 
Monday each month in the Rainbow 
Room for a service followed by after-
noon tea, beginning at 2.00pm. 

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 

Www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org/
http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

